

SEEDEN SE

WJER BUILDING

ll November 1950

TELEPHONE 4-2126

Dear Kermit:

We may not have had many listeners here in the wee hours of the morning but it's interesting to know that we had you tuned in to our election results.

The report contained in your letter of November 8th is correct with the minor exception that you misunderstood "Don" for "John" and that is certainly understandable. All other details are correct almost word by word including the fact that the announcer broke into the sign-off theme to identify the sponsors of the election party. I know because I had to wave him into it, sleepy and tired as we both were.

With kindest personal regards,

Mud. Frank E Shaffer

V General Manager

Cordially,

Mr Kermit Geary R F D #2 Walnutport Penna